
 
 
1501 Omni Way, St Cloud, FL 34773 
 
 

 
 
 
 

October 13, 2015 
 
Mr. F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 
Solid and Hazardous Waste Program 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 
Orlando, Florida 32803-3767 
 
Re: 23rd Semi-Annual Water Quality Monitoring Event 
 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility (JED Facility) 
 Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC 
 Permit No. SO49-0199726-022 
 WACS Facility ID 89544 
 
Dear Mr. Lubozynski: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) that 
the sampling of the Phase 1 through 4 groundwater monitoring well network and surface water locations 
SW-3 and SW-4 is scheduled to commence on or about November 9, 2015.  The monitoring event will be 
conducted in accordance with the current Monitoring Plan Implementation Schedule (MPIS) [Appendix 3 
of the Permit]. The work will be performed over an approximate two week period.  This notification 
satisfies the requirements as described in specific condition 21 of the MPIS and Rule 62-701.510(8)(a) 
F.A.C.  This will be the twenty third semi-annual water quality monitoring event performed at the facility. 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact the undersigned at 
(813) 943-8633 or by email at joseph.terry@progressivewaste.com. 
              
Sincerely, 

 
Joe Terry 
Associate Engineer 
Progressive Waste Solutions of FL 
 
cc: M. Kaiser, PWSFL 

J. Hartings, PWSFL 
D. Jansen, PWSFL 
A. Rainey, FDEP 

              G. DePradine, FDEP 
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